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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  700-A 

COMMITTEE: Housing and Buildings

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to required disclosures by persons making buyout offers
	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Williams, Garodnick, Espinal, Barron, Chin, Cumbo, Gibson, Johnson, King, Koslowitz, Lander, Levin, Rosenthal, Cohen, Menchaca and Rodriguez


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: The proposed legislation would require building owners to disclose information in writing to tenants when offering money or other valuable consideration to vacate their apartments (i.e. “buyout offer”). The written information to be provided would include the tenant’s right to reject the offer and remain in their apartment, seek legal counsel, and bar further contact from the owner or agent of the tenant’s landlord for 180 days. Such notification must be provided upon initial contact and at least every 180 days thereafter for so long as the contacts continue. 
Contacting tenants with respect to a buyout offer without providing the required written notifications would be considered “harassment” by the building owner.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This legislation would take effect on the same date as a local law of the city of New York for the year 2015 amending the Administrative Code relating to amending the definition of harassment to include certain buyout offers, as proposed in Proposed Intro. 757-A,, takes effect.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2017
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	

	Effective FY16

	FY Succeeding Effective FY17
	Full Fiscal Impact FY17

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because existing resources to implement the provisions of this local law and building owners would bear any costs of providing written notification to tenants. 
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: Not applicable. 
SOURCE OF INFORMATION:  New York City Council Finance Division			       
			        
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Sarah Gastelum, Legislative Financial Analyst 
	
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Rebecca Chasan, Assistant Counsel
				Tanisha Edwards, Chief Counsel	
                				
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the full Council on February 26, 2015 as Intro. 700 and was referred to the Committee on Housing and Buildings. A hearing was held jointly by the Committees on Housing and Buildings and Consumer Affairs on April 29, 2015 and the bill was laid over. The legislation was amended, and the amended version, Proposed Intro. 700-A, will be considered by the Committee on Housing and Buildings on August 11, 2015. Following a successful Committee vote, the bill would be submitted to the full Council for a vote on August 13, 2015. 
DATE PREPARED:  August 10, 2015
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